
 

Holland Massachusetts Board of Health 
Meeting Date: January 21, 2003 

Members in attendance: Sally Blais, David Kowalski,  John Robbins, Tom Baltazar 
Meeting Opened: 7:30PM 
Meeting Closed: 8:30PM 

 
Sally motioned, Dave seconded – Meeting opened 7:30PM 
 
Minutes from previous meeting were read and accepted as written. 
 
Robert G. Stone – 116 Stafford Road – came in for certificate of Title V compliance – water test 
was only one page and should be four pages.  Mr. Stone was asked to get entire test from water 
Testing company. 
 
William Girouard and Sandra Girouard – 380 Mashapaug Road – came in to submit septic plan. 
 
Joe Przybycien – 93 Wales Road and 89 Wales Road – asked if perk test had expired.  Arthur 
Quinn had written an expiration date on test.  Sally said she would contact Arthur and find out 
his reasons for setting an expiration date on tests. 
 
 
No additional business, John motioined, Dave seconded - meeting adjourned 8:30 PM. 
 


